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Rain Barrels for Queens Homeowners! 
 

I was happy to partner with the City Department of 
Environmental Protection to host my fourth free 
rain barrel giveaway for local residents! Together 
we distributed 240 barrels along with installation 
kits, instructions, and the DEP Homeowner’s Guide 
to Flood Preparedness. Residents who were unable 
to register can call my office to leave contact 
information and be notified of next year's giveaway. 
 

 
 

Urging Repeal of STAR Program Changes 
 

As you may know, earlier in the year I expressed 
opposition to a proposal that would convert STAR 
from a property tax deduction to a personal 
income tax credit. While the program remains the 
same for existing homeowners, changes were 
enacted in this year’s budget that place additional 
financial burdens on first-time homeowners and 
those looking to move. In response, I am 
sponsoring legislation to repeal the transition into 
a personal income tax credit so that future 
applicants can receive the same benefits and 
immediate savings as those currently enrolled. 

 
 

 
 



 

Celebrating Asian American and Pacific Islander 
Heritage Month 

 
At the Queens Library at Fresh Meadows I had the 
pleasure of hosting my Fourth Annual Asian 
American and Pacific Islander Heritage Month 
Celebration! Together with my colleagues, we 
honored community members whose 
contributions help shape the growing, vibrant 
borough that is Queens.  
 

 
Informing Local Seniors  

 
Captain Paul Valerga of the 107th Precinct and I 
stopped by the SelfHelp Fresh Meadows Senior 
Center to speak to seniors about scam prevention 
tips. We are urging everyone in the community to 
use caution and to be suspicious of callers looking 
for immediate payment. As always, my office is 
available to assist if you or someone you know has 
any questions about scam prevention.  
 

 
Visiting Jack’n Jill School II Pre-K 

 
 
On the last day of round two pre-K applications for Fall 2016, 
Deputy Mayor Richard Buery and I visited Jack’n Jill School II’s 
pre-K program. It’s always great to see programs that thrive to 
support community needs and create positive classroom 
culture based on family collaboration and community 
partnership! 
  

Stay in Touch! 
My district office is located at 159-16 Union Turnpike, Flushing, NY 11366 

and I can always be reached at RozicN@assembly.state.ny.us or 718-820-0241 
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